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PROCEEDINGS OF THE CALIFORNIA BOTANICAL
SOCIETY

A meeting was held Thursday, October 25, 1934, in Room
2093, Life Sciences Building, University of California, Berkeley.
Speaker: Mr. Rodney Ellsworth. Subject: New Light on the
Discovery of the Calaveras Big Trees.

A meeting was held Thursday, November 22, 1984, in Room
2093, Life Sciences Building, University of California, Berkeley.
Speaker: Mr. A. E. Wieslander, California Forest Experiment
Station. Subject: The Vegetative Type Map.

On February 1, 1934, the Council of the California Botanical
Society voted to accept the resignation of Dr. W. L. Jepson as
editor of Mapbrofo. It was decided, however, that Dr. Jepson
be asked to continue as editor until the publication of the
closing issue of volume 2. It was further decided that the edi-
torial duties should then devolve upon a board of five members
appointed by the president of the Society.

During the year 19384 the following names were added to
the membership roll of the Society: Dr. L. H. Bailey, Ithaca,
New York; Mrs. Virginia Bailey, University of California,
Berkeley; Dr. L. R. Blinks, Stanford University; Dr. W. S.
Cooper, University of Minnesota; Mr. Paul Covel, Oakland;
Mrs. Hilda Grinnell, Berkeley; Dr. Joseph Grinnell, Berkeley;
Professor D. R. Hoagland, Department of Botany, University
of California; Mr. J. Wendell Howe, State College, Arcata;
Mr. Gordon MacKinney, Carnegie Institution Laboratory, Stan-
ford University; Mr. Leslie Mayne, Burlingame; Mrs. Kenneth
Saunders, Berkeley; Mrs. Helen Sharsmith, Department of
Botany, University of California, Berkeley; Professor H. W.
Shepherd, Landscape Design, University of California, Berkeley ;
Mr. Joseph Stacey, San Francisco; Mr. Leo Whitney, U. S.
Forest Service, Susanville; Mr. A. E. Wieslander, California
Forest Experiment Station, University of California, Berkeley;
Dr. H. S. Yates, California Forest Experiment Station, Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley.—E_ Crum, Secretary.

NOTES AND NEWS

The Type Map Herbarium of the California Forest and
Range Experiment Station has been moved to new quarters on
the fifth floor of the University Herbarium, in the Life Sciences
Building, University of California, Berkeley. Office space for
Dr. H. S. Yates, in charge of the Type Map Herbarium, and for
his assistants has also been provided on this floor. The Type
Map Herbarium is maintained in connection with the mapping
of the vegetation of the state, a project which is being directed
by Mr. A. E. Wieslander.



